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Benevolence News  

The Wycliffe Bible Translators 

Curious about the Wycliffe Bible Translators your 

benevolence dollar support?  

Well, for more than 70 years, Wycliffe has helped 

people around the world translate the Bible into their 

own languages.  Throughout scripture, men and women 

obeyed God as he led them. These translators thought 

about the people dying around the world without hearing 

the Good News of the gospel and felt God calling them 

to adopt a new mission.  

History says that in 1917 a missionary went to 

Guatemala to sell Spanish Bibles. The missionary was 

shocked when many people couldn’t understand the 

Books. They spoke Cakchiquel - a language without a 

Bible! So he started a school that trained volunteers to 

do a Bible translation.  The work continued, and, in 

1942 Wycliffe became official.  

Wycliffe leaders are committed to doing everything 

possible to see a Bible translation program in progress in 

every living language in the world, especially in cultures 

with little existing Christian influence.  Can you believe 

1600 languages are still waiting for a Bible translation to 

begin? Wycliffe is working faster than ever to reach 

those languages, and your benevolence dollars are 

helping to make this all possible. Your help is deeply 

appreciated. Thank you! 

 

 

 

 

  

Greetings and Blessings to you all in Abundance, 

I am still in an Epiphany mind set.  Doesn’t seem as if the 

season of Christmas swept by like a whirlwind?  What is 

even more challenging is that Lent is on the way.  

Ironically, Ash Wednesday is on February 14
th

.  At first 

thought this seems disjointed and for many a challenge.  

Flowers and candy and the disposition of the ashes makes 

little logic, or does it?  How about looking for the ways 

these two traditions blend beautifully together. 

Valentine's Day - the popular festival of love and 

romances traces its origin to ancient Roman festival and 

has not been created by card companies as some people 

believe it to be. There are various legends associated with 

the festival along with the belief that birds began to mate 

from this day. Popularity of the Valentine's Day festival 

stems from the combined effects of all these legends, 

beliefs and of course the wish to glorify the unparalleled 

feeling of love. 

 Valentine's Day festivals gradually grew in popularity 

amongst the masses due to the combined effect of all the 

legends and stories throughout time. To mark the day 

lovers began to exchange love notes called ‘Valentines' 

with their sweethearts. In the beginning the trend was to 

send handmade cards but this was changed in the 

beginning of 19th century and mass-produced greeting 

cards caught the fancy of the people. While during a 

course of time, Valentine's day came to be regarded as the 

festival that celebrates love and not just romantic love. 

Today, Valentine's Day cards are gifted to teachers, 

parents, friends, siblings and sweethearts. Popularity of 

Valentine's Day has spread in countries across the seven 

continents and is still increasing by the year. 

(Continued on pg.2) 
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Union Church Ministers 
The People of Union Church 

 

Minister:  

Shirley Pudney-Eilers              506-8929                               

E-mail:                             kewlrev@aol.com 

Church e-mail:             unionucc@frontier.com  

Organist/Pianist: 

Beverly Totten                          594-1396 

Secretary:  
Lori Kellogg                             494-0422  

Treasurer: 

      Deborah Janes                          293-3768  

      E-mail:                    profdeb8@frontiernet.net                            

Assistant Treasurer: 

     Jim Terry                                    293-1874  

     E-mail:                           terryjm624@aol.com                         

Christian Education Chairs: 

    Steve Brew                                 697-4949 

    Cheryl Valvano                          293-3061  

Choir Director:  
     Jim Burlingame                        305-6654  

Bell Choir Director 

     Jim Terry                                  293-1874 

Deacons’ Chair: 

     Maryjane Starr                          615-5356. 

Trustees’ Chair: 

     William Vanderhoof                              

Trustees’ Liaison to Cleaning Service:  

     Jim Burlingame                        305-6654  

Note: Please contact Jim Burlingame with concerns  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Remember to sign up to be a  

Liturgist ! Available dates are on 

the sanctuary bulletin board . 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Next Scrip Order in March!    
More details next month.  

(Continued from pg.1) 

Greetings and Blessings to you all in Abundance, 

In Western Christianity, Ash Wednesday marks the first 

day, or the start of the season of Lent. Officially named 

"Day of Ashes," Ash Wednesday always falls 40 days 

prior to prepare for Easter by observing a period of fasting, 

repentance, moderation, giving up of sinful habits, and 

spiritual discipline till Easter (Sundays are not included in 

the count). Lent is a time when Christians repent (turning 

to God).   The time of Lent also calls us to let go.  During 

lent we are to fast from self-doubt and self-degradation to 

allow us to make room for God’s love.  It is within these 

40 days we also transfer the love God has for us to others 

who need to know of a God that holds no judgment nor 

imposes neither guilt nor shame. 

So, it seems that the answer is clear in 2018.  We can 

easily combine Valentine’s Day and Ash Wednesday as 

they both call us to take in love and share this love.  Love, 

as I always say is always the answer no matter what 

questions arise. 

Godôs Love, Peace, Justice, Hope and Mercy,  

Rev Shirley Pudney Eilers 

 

 

  

 

Feb. 4th 11:15AM -1:00PM - Lower Hall 
Representatives from all groups, boards and 

committees will meet to share what they've been  
up to, and act on any business  

brought before them. 

All church members are welcome to attend.  Any 
questions please contact Cheryl Valvano - 

Phone: 802-8850 or cheryl.valvano@gmail.com 
 

 

mailto:dellismsc@hotmail.com
https://www.thoughtco.com/what-is-lent-700774
mailto:cheryl.valvano@gmail.com
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February Prayer Calendar 

    1 2 3 
    Richard & Shirley 

Frew 
Jay & Cheryl 

Carolynn 
Fridley 

Leanne & Andy  
Chloe 
Fuller 

4 5 6 7 8 9 10 
 Nicole  
Gallup 

Ann 
George 

Abraham & 
Janice Abraham 

Reuel, Jessica 
George 

Kathleen 
Giesen 

Judy 
Gillott 

Lindsay & Geoff 
 Landen 
Glanville 

  

Lynn 
Hammond 

11 12 13 14 15 16 17 
Cheryl  

Andrew  
Hazell 

Sheila 
Hopkins 

Rick & Susan  
Hailey, Rick Jr. 

Hubbard 

Rick & Susan 
Huff 

James & Carol 
Jackson 

Benjamin 
Janes 

Deborah 
Janes 

 

18 19 20 21 22 23 24 
Matthew 

Janes 
Todd & Wendy  

Brayden, Nathan, 
Caroline 
Juzwiak 

Richard & Gayle 
Kelley 

John & Pamela 
Kissel 

June 
Klafehn 

Brian & Erin 
Komosinski 

Arthur & Beverly 
Kowalik 

25 26 27 28    
Andrew & Brandie  

James 
Kuter 

Karolann 
Kuter 

Thomas & Jean 
Kuter 

David 
Kyper 

   

  
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
Dress A Girl will meet  

Tuesday, February 6th & 20th  
@ 9:00 AM. Call Sandy Cullen with 

any questions.  293 -2006  

 

 
Our annual Ham Dinner will be Saturday March 10, 2018 in the lower hall. We will be looking 

for volunteers to help in the kitchen, dining room and also setup and cleanup. Donations are 

needed for washed potatoes, frozen green beans, small carrots, sliced onions, butter, milk, 

coffee (reg. & decaf.), homemade rolls and cakes. There will be a sign up sheet on back 

bulletin board the 1 st Sunday in February.  Please come and invite your friends to the dinner. 

Money raised goes toward the church budget.   

               Any questions can go to Sandy Mundt 293 -3510 or Gert Embling 293 -2536.  
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           Happy Birthday!  
1 Matt Janes 
2 Les Becker 

4 Carolynn Fridley  
6 Eric Embling 

6 Ben Janes 
10 Chloe Fuller 

     10 Linda Macdonald 
12 Landen Glanville 

13 Isabella Pimm 
15 Mary Fraser 

16 Ron Zorn 
18 Jim Terry 

19 Richard Frew 
19 Cheryl Hazell 

20 Alta Brew 
25 Cheryl Valvano 

25 Clare Fraser 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 
Saturday,  February 17 th   

8 AM ð 9:3 0 AM  
Cost: $5.00 -  Under 5 -  Free  

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
  
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 

                                    LENTEN OFFERING 
Lent begins on February 14th.  It is often a time when people give up something 
to remember Jesus' time in the desert before he started his ministry.  This year 
why not think of giving to others in addition to giving up something or to replace 
that "sacrifice?"  We will be collecting a Lenten Offering at the end of Lent.  The 
money will go to the purchase of books for local students who are not able to 
afford them.  Consider putting aside perhaps $.50 a day during Lent.  There are 
envelopes in the pews for the offering.  Take one home in February and fill it up. 

 

Wheelchair pushers needed  
Our next opportunity to serve the 
residents of St. John's Home by 
pushing wheelchairs of those 
wishing to attend church will be 
on Sunday, February 11th.  
Volunteers need to be at  
St. John's by 1:15 and will be 
finished by 3:30.  If you wish  
to join our  group of volunteers, 
please put your name on the sign-up sheet in 
back of church.  Carpooling is available.  
 

    Pancake Breakfast  

                        Christian Education News - "Souper Bowl of Caring" 

     Our students are busy collecting and counting food items each Sunday for the 

Souper Bowl of Caring Challenge.  The program asks churches to collect food items 

for their local food pantry in the time frame leading up to the Super Bowl.  Our goal 

this year is 350 food items.  In the first two weeks 151 food items were collected!  

Super Bowl Sunday (Feb. 4th) will be our last day of collecting.  We will divide the 

food collected between the Go Fellowship Food Pantry right here in Churchville and 

Cameron Ministries in the city of Rochester.  Thank you to everyone who has donated 

food to our collection.  As we were counting the food items one morning, a 
young Sunday School student said, "It feels good to be getting this food to help people 

who don't have enough!"  Indeed it does, well said my young friend.  Questions?    
                        Contact Pastor Shirley or Cheryl Valvano 
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      Reporting on the January Trustees Meeting:  

  

On January 9 th  the Board of Trustees reorganized for 2018, electing Bill Vanderhoof as 

Chairperson and Michaele Smith as Assistant Chairperson.   The trustees honored Jim Brasser and 

Dawn Donohue who are leaving the group after having served for many years and welcomed Kevin  

Mead who is returning after a few years absence.   

 The Trustee heard a presentation from Sandy Wehner of Sage Rutty describing in detail the state 

of our investments.   We learned of our investment history and how it has been responsible for 

financing many  of the required capital expenses over the years.   Although our withdrawals nearly 

match our investments, we maintain a healthy balance to finance future needs.  

 We learned from Treasurer Deb Janes, that Dan Starr has agreed to conduct the annual audit of 

our finances.    

 Reporting on the 2017 Budget, we learned that our expenditures were under budget by about 

$1500 and our income was over budget.    Hard working groups in the church that donate to the 

operating funds account for nearly 10% of our income.   We thank Womenõs Fellowship, the work 

group and the script ladies Carol and MaryJane for their help.   

Under old business, we heard from Trustee Cheryl Fridley that in negotiating with Frontier, she 

was able to save us over $100 a month in costs for telephon e/internet service.   The Board approved 

a 3 year renewable contract that reflected those savings.   Thank you Cheryl!  

 Under new business, the Board hired Vincent St. George of Top Notch Drywall and Plaster to 

repair the plaster cracks in the North east section of the sanctuary.  Vinny has been in the business 

for over 20 years, learning from his father. Vinny will begin January 30 th  and expects to be done 

the next day.   

  

Submitted by Bill Vanderhoof, Chair.  

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

Ecumenical Lenten Services 
Ash We dnesday is the first in a series of ecumenical Lenten services 

hosted by five local churches:    UCC, Riga Congregational, United 

Methodist, St. Vincentõs and GO Church.   Our church will hold the Ash 

Wednesday service at 7:00 pm.   The following five Thursd ays beginning 

with February 14 will combine a 6:30 pm Soup and Bread Supper along with 

a short devotion.    Each church will host one of these Soup and Bread 

Suppers.  The complete schedule will be posted on the church bulletin 

boards as well as throughout the local area.   Maundy Thursday, March 29, 

will be held at 7:00 pm at the Riga Congregational Church; and Good Friday, 

March 30, will be held also at 7:00 pm at the United Methodist Church. 

Please support this ecumenical effort and find spiritual comfort in this holy 

season of reflection and love.  
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 LHðLower Hall    FRðFellowship R    SðSanctuary    NAðNorth Alcove  CR ï Conference Room  
 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

      

 

 

 

 

 1 

9AM Work Group 

 

2 3 

 

 

12:00 New Heights Group-

LH 

4       10:00 AM Worship 

        10:20 AM LC 

 

 

 

 

6:30 PM  Boy Scouts/LH  

5 

 

 

 

 

 

6:00 PM - T.O.P.S 

6 

9:00 AM Dress A Girl 

 

 

 

 

 

7:00 PM Deacons 

7     

Office Open 

1:00 PM - 5:00 PM 

 

 

6:00 PM Bell Choir 

7:15 PM Choir 

8 

9AM Work Group 

 

9 

 

10     

 

 

12:00 New Heights Group-

LH 

 

11   10:00 AM Worship 

      10:20 AM LC 

 

 

 

 

6:30 PM  Boy Scouts/LH 

12 

 

 

 

 

 

6:00 PM T.O.P.S 

13   

 

 

 

 

 

7:00 PM Trustees 

14    Ash Wednesday 

Office Open 

1:00 PM - 5:00 PM 

 

6:00 PM Bell Choir 

7:15 PM Choir 

 

Happy Valentine's Day! 

15     

 9 AM Work Group 

 

March  

 Newsletter Deadline 

16  

 

 

 

 

 

17  

Pancake Breakfast  

8 AM ï 9:30 AM 

 

12:00 New Heights Group-

LH 

18   10:00 AM Worship 

      10:20 AM LC 

 

 

 

 

6:30 PM  Boy Scouts/LH 

19 

 

 

 

 

 

6:00 PM T.O.P.S 

20 

9:00 AM Dress A Girl 

 

21 

Office Open 

1:00 PM - 5:00 PM  

 

 

6:00 PM Bell Choir 

7:15 PM Choir 

 22   

9 AM Work Group 

 

 

 

23  

 

24 

 

12:00 New Heights Group-

LH 

 

 

25   10:00 AM Worship 

      10:20 AM LC 

 

 

 

 

6:30 PM  Boy Scouts/LH 

26  

 

 

 

 

 

6:00 PM T.O.P.S 

 27 28 

Office Open 

1:00 PM - 5:00 PM  

 

 

6:00 PM Bell Choir 

7:15 PM Choir 

   

 

FEBRUARY  2018 
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Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

      

 

 

 

 

 1 

9AM Work Group 

 

2 3 

 

 

12:00 New Heights Group-

LH 

4       10:00 AM Worship 

        10:20 AM LC 

 

 

 

 

6:30 PM  Boy Scouts/LH  

5 

 

 

 

 

 

6:00 PM - T.O.P.S 

6 

9:00 AM Dress A Girl 

 

 

 

 

 

7:00 PM Deacons 

7     

Office Open 

1:00 PM - 5:00 PM 

 

 

6:00 PM Bell Choir 

7:15 PM Choir 

8 

9AM Work Group 

 

9 

 

10     

 

 

12:00 New Heights Group-

LH 

 

11   10:00 AM Worship 

      10:20 AM LC 

 

 

 

 

6:30 PM  Boy Scouts/LH 

12 

 

 

 

 

 

6:00 PM T.O.P.S 

13   

 

 

 

 

 

7:00 PM Trustees 

14     

Office Open 

1:00 PM - 5:00 PM 

 

6:00 PM Bell Choir 

7:15 PM Choir 

 

15     

 9 AM Work Group 

 

April   

 Newsletter Deadline 

16  

 

 

 

 

 

17  

Pancake Breakfast  

8 AM ï 9:30 AM 

 

12:00 New Heights Group-

LH 

Happy St. Patrick's Day 

18   10:00 AM Worship 

      10:20 AM LC 

 

 

 

 

6:30 PM  Boy Scouts/LH 

19 

 

 

 

 

 

6:00 PM T.O.P.S 

20    9AM Dress A Girl 

 

 

21 

Office Open 

1:00 PM - 5:00 PM  

 

 

6:00 PM Bell Choir  

7:15 PM Choir 

 22   

9 AM Work Group 

 

 

 

23  

 

24 

 

12:00 New Heights Group-

LH 

 

 

25   10:00 AM Worship 

      10:20 AM LC 

 

 

 

 

6:30 PM  Boy Scouts/LH 

26  

 

 

 

 

 

6:00 PM T.O.P.S 

 27 28 

Office Open 

1:00 PM - 5:00 PM  

 

 

6:00 PM Bell Choir 

7:15 PM Choir 

29 

    9 AM Work Group 

30 

Good Friday 

31 

 

12:00 New Heights Group-

LH 

 

 

MARCH 2018 
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Fun Facts and Trivia for the Month of February 
× February was added to the Roman calendar in 713 BC. The length of the month changed over time and, at 

one time, it had as few as 23 days. When Julius Caesar remade the Roman calendar, the month was 

assigned 28 days during normal years and 29 days during leap years which occurred every four years.  

× February is the month of water-bearer Aquarius (January 20 - February 18) and water sign Pisces 

(February 19 - March 20). Some popular Pisceans are Albert Einstein, Rihanna, Steve Jobs, Kesha, Mary 

Kom, etc., while some popular Aquarians are Oprah Winfrey, Jennifer Lopez, Sarah Palin, Abraham 

Lincoln, etc.,   

× Americans celebrate Valentine's Day on February 14. In fact, this day is celebrated around the world in 

different ways. For instance, Wales does it through love spoons, while Denmark does it through white 

roses or snowdrops.  

× American Heart Month 

× National Chocolate Lovers Month. 

× National Dental Health Month. 

× National Black History Month in the United States & Canada 

× February frequently occurs in lists of the most commonly misspelled words in the English language.   

× The month of February is the only month that can pass without a full moon, in common years. The next 

time we would witness such a scenario would be in 2018.  

× The birthstone for February is Amethyst; Viola plant (Violet) and Primrose are the flowers for February. 

× In the Southern Hemisphere February is a summer month the equivalent of August. 

× In leap years, February is the only month that begins and ends on the same weekday. 

× Once every six years, February is the only month that has four, full seven-day weeks. 

 

  

 

 

Hereõs a pic of the food we've collected through Jan 21st for the "Souper Bowl of Caring" 
Food Drive. We have over 300 items for our 350 item goal. We still have 2 weeks to go so 
weõre hoping we make our goal easily!!  Thank you to everyone who has contributed so 

far!  Food items will be donated to the Go Fellowship Food shelf in Churchville and 
Cameron Ministries in Rochester. 

 


